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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM: 4
       DATE: April 17, 2003

PROPOSED NO: 2003-B0071
       PREPARED BY: Doug Stevenson
SUBJECT:  A BRIEFING on the budget proviso response regarding implementation of Juvenile Justice Operational Master Plan (JJOMP) initiatives.
SUMMARY:  As required by proviso in the 2003 budget ordinance, the Executive submitted a letter to the Council on April 15 certifying that $255,000 appropriated for implementation of JJOMP initiatives has been encumbered in contracts with youth and family treatment providers and the Reinvesting in Youth project.  Key staff responsible for implementing JJOMP recommendations are prepared to explain in more detail how the funds are being used to help continue the trend of reduced youth crime and youth involvement in the criminal justice system.  
BACKGROUND:  In accord with policies adopted as part of the JJOMP, the Council provided $400,000 in 2002 to expand treatment services that have proven cost/effective in reducing juvenile recidivism.  These were considered a “reinvestment” of a portion of the saving in juvenile detention and probation resulting primarily from implementation of the JJOMP.
Because of the continuing crisis in the Current Expense Fund, however, the Executive refused to spend all of the funds and limited the funding he did allow to only one-time purposes such as training and protocol development.   In the 2003 budget the Council decided to use a portion of the jail savings it identified to try again to invest in programs that offered high potential for further reducing criminal justice costs.  This time members wanted to make sure the Executive would the use funds as intended so the proviso not only required notification but included a penalty if the funds were not encumbered by April 15.  $25,000 of the appropriation for the Executive’s Office of Business Relations and Economic Development would lapse.  
ATTENDING:

Bruce Knutson, Director, Juvenile Court

Michael Gedeon, JJOMP Project Coordinator

Sadikifu Akina-James, Manager, Community Services Division

Pat Lemus, Assistant Manager, Community Services Division
ATTACHMENTS:

· Executive Letter certifying encumbrance of JJOMP initiative funds
· JJOMP Oversight Committee Recommendations for JJOMP Proviso Funds
